
If you have a crime or concern to report, you can call the Rockville City Police Department at: 

Non-Emergency: 240-314-8900 

Emergency: 9-1-1 

 

 
 

 
April 19, 2022 to April 26, 2022 

POLICE CRIME REPORT  
during war, be mindful of charity scams 

The ongoing war and refugee crisis in eastern Europe presents a prime opportunity for 

fraudsters to pose as a charity and obtain your money on false pretenses. 

If you’re contacted for funds concerning humanitarian relief on email, text, or phone: 

• Ask for detailed information about the charity, including address and phone number. 

• Look up the charity through their website or a trusted third-party source to confirm 

that the charity is real. Guidestar.org is a good, free resource to obtain information about 

nonprofits. 

• Follow your gut – your instincts are more accurate than you may think. If you don’t feel 

comfortable and if a donation doesn’t feel right, don’t contribute. 

If you’ve become aware of a fraud or a scam, you can submit a complaint online with the 

Federal Trade Commission (FTC): https://reportfraud.ftc.gov 

  

https://www.guidestar.org/
https://reportfraud.ftc.gov/


Rockville City Police Department 

 

Arrests 
04/19/22, a male, age 21, was arrested for burglary in the 1800 block of Rockville Pike 

04/21/22, a male, age 50, was arrested for DUI in the 800 block of Baltimore Road 

04/24/22, a male, age 26, was arrested for DUI at the intersection of Great Falls Road & West 

Montgomery Avenue 

04/25/22, a male, age 31, was arrested for trespassing, 2nd-degree assault, and theft in the 

14000 block of Shady Grove Road 

incidents 
200 block of N. Washington Street, the complainant reports having never received a mailed 

package containing a Google Pixel smartphone after it was marked as ‘delivered’ at 2:55 

p.m. on 10/06/21. Incident reported: 04/25/22. 

Unit block of Upper Rock Circle, the complainants report than an unknown subject filled a 

bag with $1,965 of cosmetics and left without rendering payment at 11:50 a.m. on 04/18/22. 

700 block of Hungerford Drive, the complainant reports that two subjects presented him with 

cash and jewelry in a parking lot and, while doing so, stole a necklace from the complainant 

at 11:15 a.m. on 04/19/22. 

5700 block of Fishers Lane, staff at a business report that an unknown subject stole a bicycle 

between 1:00 p.m. and 3:00 p.m. on 04/21/22. 

700 block of Rockville Pike, staff at a business report that an unknown subject shattered the 

rear window of a company van between 5:00 p.m. on 04/22/22 and 10:44 a.m. on 04/23/22. 

500 block of Veirs Mills Road, the complainant witnessed two subjects damage windshields 

with bricks and topple trash bins at 11:20 p.m. on 04/22/22. 

14000 block of Shady Grove Road, staff at three businesses all report finding their windows 

shattered with a rock by a lone subject at 12:20 a.m. on 04/25/22. 

2500 block of Research Boulevard, staff at business reported finding their glass side-door 

shattered after hearing a crash and witnessing a lone subject flee at 1:30 a.m. on 04/25/22. 
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ROCKVILLE CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

2 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE 

ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND 20850 

The Rockville City Police Department is a Nationally Accredited Law Enforcement Agency. 

To learn more about CALEA, please visit: https://www.calea.org/ 

https://www.calea.org/

